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I am writing to inform you of changes that are being made to the rules pertaining to the
imports of pet animals (dogs, cats and ferrets).

The UK currently enjoys a derogation from the EU's pet travel rules that allows it to apply
stricter controls to the movement of pet animals from other EU Member States. This
derogation is due to expire on 31 December 2011 and we are now preparing the way for
harmonisation with the EU rules with some added protection against the introduction of
Echinococcus emultilocularis (tapeworm) by means of a delegated act.

At the moment there is separate legislation covering Scotland, England and Wales reflecting
the fact that this is a devolved area but, as there are no policy differences between the
administrations, we have concluded that there would be clear advantages in having a single
piece of legislation applying across GB. This would provide clarity for pet owners,
enforcement officials in local authorities and the Animal Health and Veterinary Laboratories
Agency when, for example, animals are imported through one country in GB but are destined
for another.

It is competent under section 57(1) of the Scotland Act for the Secretary of State to make
legislation under section 2(2) of the European Communities Act 1972 (ie for the purposes of
implementing EU obligations) on a GB basis. This means that the legislation would be laid
only before the UK Parliament and subject to procedure only in that Parliament. Scottish
Government officials would, however, still be involved in the development and drafting of
legislation, and Scottish Ministers will still be the "competent authority" for the purposes of
the EU Regulation in Scotland. Scottish Local authorities will be responsible for
enforcement.
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It is intended that the Secreatary of State will announce the decision to harmonise with the
EU rules on Thursday, 30 June by means of a written statement. Indication of our intentions
now will enable pet owners intending to travel with their pets after 1 January 2012 time to
comply with the new arrangements and for operators of quarantine kennels to plan
accordingly.
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